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RELIGIOUS SCHOOL SESSIONS
RESUME SEPTEMBER 12th

Sessions in the Afternoon Religious School will be resumed for the coming
year on Monday, September 12th. Registration of new children as well as those
who have already been in attendance, has been in progress since the begin¬
ning of the week, and indications are that the enrollment* this year will exceed

that of last year by a large number.
=== The program of studies, it was an¬

nounced by the principal, Mr. Myer
B. Appleman, includes Prayers, Bible,
Hebrew, Jewish History, Laws and
Customs, Current Jewish Events, and
activities in related fields including
holiday celebrations, music, dramat¬
ics, regular assemblies, and the like.
Kindergarten Class
to Re-open —
The Kindergarten class which was

organized last year, will re-open for
children between the ages of four-
and-a-half and six. Under the watch¬
ful eye of a trained young Kinder-
gartner, the group will meet every
Sunday morning from 10:00 to 12:30,
with a full program in effect.
Extra-Curricular Program
to be Extended—
In addition to the usual curriculum

of Hebrew studies, a program of
extra-curricular activities for boys
and girls of all ages is being
planned. The club program which
was instituted last year will be in¬
tensified to include an activity for
children of every age and interest.
For Further Information—
Information about the hours, fees

and related matters may be had by
contacting Mr. Appleman at the Syn¬
agogue office. Mr. Appleman will be
glad to confer with parents regard¬
ing the Hebrew education of their
children, and may be contacted at
the school building daily from 3 to
6 P.M. and on Sunday from 9 to 12.

AUXILIARY HIGH HOLIDAY
SERVICES TO BE CONDUCTED

IN AUDITORIUM

Auxiliary High Holiday Services
will be conducted this year in the
Auditorium of the Synagogue House.
As a result of the demand made up¬
on us for several years, to make
available a Kehilath Jeshurun Holi¬
day service to the residents of our

community, it has been decided to
conduct an auxiliary service in the
well-lighted and comfortably-venti¬
lated Auditorium.

Well-qualified cantors will offici¬
ate. A young, capable Rabbi will be
in charge, to assure a dignified and
decorous service that will meet
Kehilath Jeshurun standards. Rabbi
Lookstein will preach on one of the
days of the Holiday, and the melo¬
dies customarily sung by the congre¬
gation during the service in the main
Synagogue will be chanted at these
auxiliary services as well.

Reservations may be made daily
in the Synagogue office. Tickets are

uniformly priced at $10.00, for men
and ladies.

Be with us for the Holidays. You
will derive a spiritual satisfaction that
you have never before experienced.
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WITHIN OUR FAMILY
Birthdays —
Many Happy Returns of the Dayto Mrs. Hyman Abrams, Mr. & Mrs.

Samuel Fine, Aaron H. Onish and
Louis Swee.

Anniversaries—
Greetings to Mr. & Mrs. Morton

Kamerman and to Mr. 6c Mrs. Saul J.Lance, who celebrate wedding anni¬
versaries this week.
Bar Mitzvah —
Best wishes to David Wolitzky, a

student in our Religious School, on
his Bar Mitzvah this Saturday in our
Synagogue.
Honors —-

Our congratulations to Haskel
Lookstein, son of Rabbi and Mrs.
Joseph H. Lookstein, who was the re¬
cipient of a scholarship awarded bythe State Board of Regents. Haskel,
who was graduated in June from
Ramaz High School, did exception¬
ally well in the difficult and highly-
competitive state-wide examination,and his well-rounded education and
general background were rewarded
with this scholarship. Haskel will
continue with his studies in Columbia
University.
On Foreign Shores —
We welcome Mr. & Mrs. Julius

Kohn, Mr. & Mrs. Lawrence Schacht
and Mr. Simon Vogel, who recently
returned from short trips to Israel.
Mr. 6c Mrs. Alexander Kommel are
now in Europe, and we wish them a
safe and speedy return to us.

And Since the Last Bulletin . • •

Morris Amitay and Daniel Weiler
of Ramaz; and Jerrold Hirsch and
Alan Levy of the Religious School
became Bar Mitzvah.
Lawrence Onish became engaged

to Miss Gloria Nelson. Best wishes,
Larry, and to Mr. 6c Mrs. Aaron H.
Onish.
Miss Adele Barnett Hyman, daugh¬

ter of Mr. 6c Mrs. Ralph Hyman, be¬
came Mrs. Howard R. Suslak.
Mr. Joseph Backer, son of Mr. 6c

SELICHOT SERVICES TO BE
CONDUCTED SEPTEMBER 17th

On Saturday, September 17th, atmidnight, the traditional Selichot ser¬
vices will be conducted in our Syna¬
gogue. Cantor Hyman Gertler will
officiate and a brief sermon will be
delivered by the Rabbi.
Come and bring your friends with

you. Join us in ushering in the season
of prayer and penitence and in order
to attune yourself to the mood of
reverence and piety of the High
Holy Days.

BOARD OF TRUSTEES SETS
MEETINGS FOR YEAR

The Board of Trustees has set
its schedule of regular meetingsfor the coming year and we
are publishing in advance the
dates of these meetings for the
benefit of our Trustees and As¬
sociate Board. The dates are:
September 15th, November 3rd,
December 1st, January 5th,March 9th and May 4th—all, of
course, Thursday evenings.
The first meeting of the Board

will take place this Thursday
evening, September 15th, at
8:30 o'clock, in the Library. This
is the first meeting of the sea¬
son and several urgent matters
are on the agenda. We expectall members of the Board to be
present and to join in the dis¬
cussion of these matters as well
as of the plans for the coming
High Holiday season.

Mrs. Max Backer, married the formerSarah Eidinger.
Our esteemed member, Mr. Boris

Pregel, was honored by the Asso¬
ciation des Ingenieurs-Docteurs de
France and was awarded their
Grand Medal.
To all, our very best wishes for

good luck.
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You and Your Friends are Invited to Attend a

SYMPOSIUM

on

'Q&whifA, (Dsi&timf"
sponsored by the
MEN'S CLUB

Tuesday, September 20th, at 8:30 p.m.

in the Auditorium of the Synagogue House

Participants:

DR. SAUL GREENHAUS
MARIE SYRKIN
LEO SROLE

(Further details in next week's Bulletin)
PLAN TO BE WITH US! Ladies Invited

MEN'S CLUB NEWS

New Members—
We are happy to welcome Jack

Poust and Ralph Rubinger into our
group, and we wish them a long and
happy association with us.

Executive Board Meetings
for the Year Arranged —
The number of meetings of the Ex¬

ecutive Board this year has been lim¬
ited to five. Board members are urged
to set these dates aside and plan to
attend these meetings: Tuesday, Sep¬
tember 13th; Wednesday, November
9th; Tuesday, January 10th; Tuesday,
March 14th; and Tuesday, May 9th.
The first meeting, this Tuesday,

September 13th, is a very important
one. As the opening meeting of the
season, several matters will be on
the agenda for discussion and dis¬
position. The attendance of every
Board member is, therefore, impera¬
tive.

First Forum Meeting
Tuesday Evening, Sep#. 20 —
The first Forum Meeting will take

place next Tuesday evening, Sep¬
tember 20th, at 8:30 o'clock. It will

take the form of a Symposium on the
topic "Jewry's Destiny." Participating
will be Dr. Saul Greenhaus, Marie
Syrkin and Leo Srole, speaking from
the European, Israeli and American
viewpoints, respectively.
Members and their wives are in¬

vited to attend this gathering. An
evening of enjoyment and cultural
enrichment is in store for all.

CONDOLENCES

We record with deep sorrow the
passing of two of our members dur¬
ing the summer, Henry Astor and
Samuel M. Kaplan.
It is also with deep regret that we

record the loss of Sarah Etra, be¬
loved mother of Max J. Etra, our
esteemed President, and of our de¬
voted members Harry, Isidor and
Louis Etra.

To the bereaved families, we ex¬
tend our heartfelt sympathies and
offer our prayer that they be spared
from further sorrow for many years
to come.



4 KEHILATH JESHURUN BULLETBN

Congregation Kehilath Jeshurun
117-25 East 85th Street
SAcramento 2-2272

Synagogue Officials

Joseph H. Lookstein Rabbi
Hyman Gertler Cantor
Joseph E. Adler Ritual Director
Jerome H. Rosenblum..Executive Director

Officers of the Congregation
Max J. Etra President
Saul J. Lance Vice-President
Aaron H. Onish Treasurer
A. Milton Brown SecretaryIra F. Weisman President, Men's Club
Mrs. Alexander Kommel .Pres., Sisterhood

SCHEDULE OF SERVICES

NEW MEMBERS
We welcome into our congrega¬

tional family the following new
members whose applications were
received during the summer: Justin J.
Bayer, B. David Kaplan, Dr. Morris
R. Lemler, Arnoldo Taubenslag and
David Warshawsky.
We are also happy to add to the

roster of Junior Members the names
of Isabel Cooper, Ellen Stoller,
Michael Stoller and Elaine Wiener.

FRIDAY
Evening 6:15

SATURDAY
Morning 9:00
Weekly Portion: Ki Tabo,
Deuteronomy 26:1-29:8

Haftorah: Isaiah 60:1-22
Evening 7:00
Conclusion of Sabbath 7:50

DAILY
Morning 7:30
Sunday Morning 8:30
Evening 6:30

YAHRZEBTS
September
10—MARIE DANIEL
10—JASPER C. SILBERGLEIT
11—ALBERT A. KAPLAN
12—JACOB M. HOLZER
12—NATHAN M. GOLDBERG
13—RACHEL BACHRACH
14—CHARLES SCHLANG
15—ABRAHAM

GRONOWITZ
16—MOSES PHILLIPS
16—MOLLIE PODELL

A MODERN RITUALARBUM
is located in our community
at 158 West 97th Street
MOnument 3-0300

FINE FUNERAL SERVICE FOR OVER 50 YEARS

.yMemowiccl
lnc

76th ST. AND AMSTERDAM AVE., END0COTT 2-6600
LONG ISLAND: 1250 CENTRAL AVE.

FAR ROCKAWAY 7-7100

WESTCHESTER

MIAMI

MIAMI BEACH

NEW BROOKLYN CHAPEL
ONE OCEAN PARKWAY

The FINEST in Modern
Funeral Homes

Directors: Charles Rosenthal; Morton Rosenthal


